The Central European Initiative showcased  ADRIA-A project at the Open Days in Brussels

The Adria-A Project on Accessibility and Development for the Re-launch of the Inner Adriatic Area, co-funded by the Cross border Cooperation Programme Italy- Slovenia 2007-2013, was presented at the Open Days in Brussels between 4 and 7 October 2010. The Lead Partner of the Project, the Central European Initiative through its Executive Secretariat, was represented by Mr. Carlo Fortuna, Project Manager, who spoke on behalf of the entire partnership (27 partners from the two countries). A large number of seminars, workshops, debates plus exhibitions and networking opportunities were organised in different institutional premises. More than two thousands people took part in the event allowing a widely dissemination of the main objectives and results of the project. Moreover, the event represented an excellent occasion for establishing contacts with relevant stake-holders and creating synergies with similar projects.

During the workshop on “Macro-regional cooperation in transport: Baltic Adriatic corridor regions”, Mr. Carlo Fortuna presented the rationale of Adria-A project in the context of the Baltic Adriatic Axis and explained its strategic importance for Italy and Slovenia. In particular, he pointed out “the need of an open and broad cooperation and discussion concerning macro-region cooperation in the context of a correct mix between two infrastructure levels: first TEN-T Priority Projects and secondary the metropolitan areas”. He also stressed the fact that “there is a strong need to balance these two aspects on the current Italian and Slovenian network, and Adria –A will combine these two infrastructure needs. Adria-A represents the first project for an integrated transport system on the southern part of the future Baltic-Adriatic Axis”, concluded the project manager of ADRIA A. 
Mr. Carlo Fortuna’s intervention was followed by Mr. Gerhard Dörfler’s, President of the Carinthia Region and by Mr. Jaroslav Drozd’s, Vice President in the field of transport of the Zlín Region. The conference gathered a vast number of relevant stakeholders: European Commission, Regional Delegations to the EU, ministerial representatives, and a large delegation of Friuli Venezia Giulia Region including its Vice-President Mr. Luca Ciriani.  
CEI was represented by Mr. Carlo Fortuna and Mr. Bogdan Birnbaum, who participated in other relevant workshops regarding the new developments of European regional policy. In particular, “EGTC – Towards the revision of the legislative framework” presented the Conclusion of the Joint Consultation on EGCT that was launched by several European institutions, offering the main novelties of the EGTC regulation. The seminar was extremely useful, given the fact that Adria-A envisages the creation of the first EGTC between Italy and Slovenia. 

The project was presented to a large number of participants that visited the stand of Friuli Venezia Giulia Region in the Directorate-General Regional Policy, as well as at the Baltic-Adriatic Axis Stand in the Committee of the Regions.
